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BACKGROUND AND SUMMARY OF PROPOSED RULES 
 
The proposed rules revise permit requirements for individuals seeking injection well permits.  The 
rules include wide ranging requirements for Class II injection wells as defined by the United States 
Environmental Protection Agency (EPA).  The purpose of these changes is to position Michigan to 
apply for primacy in the administration of the EPA’s Class II Underground Injection Control 
Program within the federal Safe Drinking Water Act.  These rule changes are necessary in order for 
DEQ’s regulatory framework to match that of the EPA and integrate feedback given by the EPA on 
Michigan’s draft application from 2015. 
 
FISCAL IMPACT OF PROPOSED RULES 
 
The DEQ expects a modest increase in administrative costs to result from the implementation of 
these proposed changes.  Additional application review and additional well monitoring results are 
likely to require increased attention from departmental staff.  The department projects that these costs 
may require an additional FTE, though no additional funding has been appropriated for this purpose.  
Federal funding may be available to cover these additional costs as the implementation of EPA’s 
Class II program.  It is unlikely that the proposed rule changes will have a fiscal impact on local units 
of government. 
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